ST MARY’S AND ST JOSEPH’S RC FEDERATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE ST MARY’S STANDARDS AND CURRICULUM COMMITTEE THAT TOOK PLACE AT 6PM ON THURSDAY 9 SEPTEMBER 2021

Present: Lynn Johnson (Chair), Fr Andrew Berry, Angela Leslie, Fr Augustine Primavesi, Marian Smith, Peter Wallace, Stuart Wetson, Brendan Finlow (Clerk)

Apologies: Nil.

ITEM 1 – OPENING PRAYER

1.	Fr Augustine opened the meeting with a prayer.

ITEM 2 – APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

2.	There were no apologies for absence.

ITEM 3 – DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

3.	There were no declarations of interest.

ITEM 4 – APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 4 MARCH 2021

4.	The minutes of the meeting held on 24 June 2021 were read and agreed.

ITEM 5 – MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 24 JUNE 2021

5.	The single matter arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 24 June 2021 was pupil premium, which was an agenda item for this meeting.

ITEM 6 – TEACHER-ASSESSED GRADES

6.	Stuart Wetson remarked that this meeting normally considered GCSE examination results.  Last year centre-assessed grades (CAG), introduced very late in the process, were considered and this year teacher-assessed grades (TAG), introduced early during the process, would be considered.

7.	This year’s year 11 was a very strong year group.  Students knew that what they were preparing would count towards their final grade – it would not hinge on a single examination.  They did not reduce the effort that they expended.

8.	Stuart Wetson explained the FFT20 concept and that St Mary’s evaluated itself against the top 20% of schools.  There were no national performance tables this year.  The average attainment this year was 6.1, against FFT 20 average attainment of 5.27.  Therefore, St Mary’s considerably outperformed FFT 20.  In 2021, 76.9% of students gained grades 9 to 5 in English and Maths, compared to 59.7% in 2019 when GCSE exams were last taken.  Two subjects had been summoned for moderation – English and PE.  The grades that the school was proposing to award in both subjects were supported by the moderators.  
9.	Overall, students were very pleased with their grades.  Only a very small number were considering appealing.  All students had got onto the higher courses that they wanted to.  A governor asked on what grounds students were planning to appeal.  Stuart Wetson replied that they might believe that they had been awarded the wrong grade or there could possibly have been a procedural or administrative error.  This had happened rarely, but had been remedied on the occasions that it had.

10.	Stuart Wetson was very pleased with the efforts that had been made by heads of department and teaching staff.  Peter Wallace remarked that St Mary’s had very strong results.  He asked about EBACC and did St Mary’s plan to increase participation.  Stuart Wetson replied that students had freedom of choice; there was no compulsion in their choice of subjects.  This had been endorsed by the Ofsted inspection.  The number studying languages may increase over the next few years as the MFL department was considerably stronger now.

11.	The committee considered pupil premium students’ results versus FFT.  The average attainment 8 grade was 5.56.  Out of a cohort of 25 pupil premium students, 6 had achieved grades 9 - 7 in English and Maths, 16 had attained grades 9 – 5 in English and Maths, and 21 had gained grades 9 – 4 in English and Maths.

12.	Stuart Wetson advised the committee that the individual subject data could be considered in greater detail at the next meeting.

13.	A governor remarked that exceeding the FFT20 targets was a huge achievement and both staff and students should be congratulated.  In particular, the students for whom the school received pupil premium funding, had achieved great things.  She wondered what the school cold take forward from the practice that had led to these results.  Stuart Wetson said that there was no complacency among either staff or current year 11 students.  Last year’s year 11 had coped very well with remote learning and the focus on assessment criteria had helped students immensely.  They were very much aware of how much they had missed and rose well to the challenge.  The current year 11 had started the school year well.  They are being prepared for exams next summer, not TAGs or CAGs.  He finished by remarking that attendance was very important and there was a strong focus on this at St Mary’s.

ITEM7 – PUPIL PREMIUM/SUPPORT FOR STUDENTS

14.	Angela Leslie briefed governors on the progress made by pupil premium students in years 7 - 10.  Their progress, although slightly lower, was in line with that of year groups as a whole.  She advised governors that the year 10 students, who had not made as much progress as was hoped for, were involved in after-school study skills sessions that had started towards the end of the summer term and are still continuing.  She had listed subjects by year group where they had made much better progress than envisaged.  These were largely practical subjects and students were provided with equipment, materials and food items, where necessary.

15.	Areas for further scrutiny with regard to progress by pupil premium students included year 7 and 8 Geography, year 7 RE, year 9 Science, and several subjects for year 10 students.  These would be a focus for departmental reviews this term, linking up with the catch-up programme.

16.	Stuart Wetson remarked that there was additional work to be undertaken with regard to pupil premium students.  The impact of interventions needed to be evaluated.  There needed to be a review of the teaching assistant structure within school.  Finally, differentiation in lessons needed to be reviewed.  This will be a feature of the forthcoming department review schedule.

17.	A governor asked if the school had considered academic mentors.  There was a substantial amount of funding available.  Angela Leslie would consider that in addition to existing catch-up plans.  Action: Angela Leslie.

18.	Stuart Wetson advised governors that the profile of SEN was different this school year.  For example, there were 6 children, with the possibility of 2 more, with EHC plans in year 7.  This was a noticeably high proportion of the year group.  The reputation of St Mary’s was attracting these children to the school.  Mr Wetson felt that there was a greater understanding for the differing needs of students among teachers.  The current year 11 profile was similar to that of previous years.  The school needed to focus on their work ethic.  Angela Leslie added that the pupil premium children in year 11 would need more intervention.

19.	The papers considered during the meeting were to be uploaded into the governors’ area of the school website.  Action: Angela Leslie was to email them to Brendan Finlow for him to upload onto the website.

ITEM 8 – LINK GOVERNOR ROLES

20.	Link governor activity had been on hold since March 2020 and the arrival of COVID-19.  Things had moved on and it might be possible to resume link governor duties.  Stuart Wetson had reviewed the link governors for St Mary’s and recommended several changes of focus.  Lynn Johnson would continue as link governor for pupil premium and disadvantaged children; Brenda Poynton for Health and Safety; Marian Smith for RE; and Lindsay Wise would be invited to be a link governor for underperforming subjects once they had been identified in lieu of Music and Business Studies.  Fr Andrew would take on the role of link governor for English; Peter Wallace for Maths; and Fr Augustine for Science.  A link governor for Careers was required and would be sought at the forthcoming meeting of the full governing body.

21.	Department presentations to the standards and curriculum committee would resume at the next meeting.  Action: Brendan Finlow was to discuss with Lynn Johnson the order in which departments would give their presentations.  He was also to distribute link governor documentation to all members of the governing body.

ITEM 9 - ANY OTHER BUSINESS

22.	Angela Leslie advised governors that the Attendance Policy would need to be considered at the next meeting.  Action: Angela Leslie.

[bookmark: _GoBack]23.	A governor enquired about the Admissions Policy.  This policy was approved by the resources committee and was up to date in that policies for admissions in both September 2022 and 2023 had been approved and were on the school website. Any points relevant to the Admissions Policy should be addressed to the Resources Committee.

ITEM 10 - ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE NEXT MEETING

24.	The next meeting would take place at 6pm on Wednesday 24 November 2021, virtual or otherwise to be decided depending on circumstances pertaining at the time.

ITEM 10 – CLOSING PRAYER

25.	Fr Andrew closed the meeting with a prayer.

The meeting ended at 7.30pm.




Brendan Finlow
Bursar and Clerk to the Governing Body
September 2021
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